United States Environmental Protection Agency
Region IV
POLLUTION REPORT

Date: Tuesday, July 1, 2008
From: Leo Francendese

Subject: Source Areas Achieve ATSDR Attainment Goals .. Demobilization Commences
Kidney Clinic Mercury Spill
500 E. 66th Street, Savannah, GA
Latitude: 32.1813000
Longitude: -81.5888000

POLREP No.: 10 Site #: AATP
Reporting Period: 07/01/2008 D.O. #:

Start Date: 6/18/2008 Response Authority: CERCLA
Mob Date: 6/18/2008 Response Type: Emergency
Demob Date: NPL Status: Non NPL
Completion Date: Incident Category: Removal Action
CERCLIS ID #: Contract #

RCRIS ID #:

Site Description

The Site, Kidney Specialist of Savannah Clinic, is a business housed within a single story, brick building located at 500
E 66th Street, Savannah, GA. Geographical coordinates for the Site are North Latitude 32.03029 x West Longitude
-81.09736. In response to NRC Report #874319, and at the request of Savannah Fire Departments' Hazardous
Materials Division (Hazmat), EPA mobilized to the clinic to provide air monitoring at the incident involving the release
of elemental mercury inside the clinic. The release originated from a Sphygmomanometer. Savannah Hazmat, first
responder to the Site, recovered and staged the mercury but lacked the specialized equipment needed to provide
adequate screening for mercury vapors.

Current Activities
July 1st

- Kidney Specialists of Savannah continued business as usual although that business was confined to the south end.
The north end, exclusive of the 2 source rooms has been made available for unrestricted administrative use. Full use
pended confirmation monitoring that was conducted during the day today.

- The site access and egress continues to allow for the operation of the facility. PRP contractor mobile command post
continues to be used to provide respite for extreme heat, improve communications capabilities, and augment logistical
support.

- Confirmation clearance was successfully accomplished today for the two source rooms. ATSDR attainment goals for
the rooms were met. Kidney Specialists of Savannah was given full access to the entire facility after attainment goals
were met. Please see attached link
:http://www.epaosc.net/sites%5C4171%5Cfiles%5Cclearance%020test%20results.pdf

- The PRP contractor began demobilization of equipment. In addition, both the 20 CY nonhaz rolloff (approx 3/4 full)
and 52 55 gallon hazardous debris steel drums will be moved to temporary storage at their nearby facility awaiting final
disposal in accordance with the Waste Disposal Plan.

https://www.epaosc.net/sites/4171/files/waste%20disposal %2 0plan%20kidney%o20specialists%200f%20savannah.pdf
- The perimeter continued to be monitored for mercury vapors using the Lumex. The complete package of these
perimeter monitoring results can be found in the documents section of this website.

https://www.epaosc.net/doc_list update.asp?site_id=4171

- The Savannah Morning News contacted the EPA Atlanta Public Affairs Office and was briefed accordingly on the
progress at the site.

- OSC and START will return to Atlanta on July 2, 2008.
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